
ASSOCIATION OF SACRAMENTO COUNTY  
SHERIFF’S DEPARTMENT  

VETERANS AND EMPLOYEES 

From the President 
 

Our Range Day BBQ and Shoot on May 20th was a resounding success.  I am a little ashamed to say, it was 

the first one I have attended.  Being an annuitant, I have to qualify with the Crime Fighters, and am usually 

quite humbled when we compare targets.  But whether you are shooting or just eating and socializing, 711 

Range Day is a great event.  There were several people there I have not seen in years.  My thanks to Sergeant 

Harding and his staff for all their help with the shooters and to Steve Cantwell and his RCCC Recreation Staff 

for setting up the tables and chairs. 

  

The June meeting marks the start of our summer hiatus, with no meetings in July or August.  However, if you 

have something you want to share, or ask, or (gasp) volunteer, I and the other Board members will still be in 

touch.  Just send an email or give us a call.  Our contact info is on the web site. 

  

Some of you might remember Retired Deputy Mike Jenkins, who passed away in January after a long bout 

with Alzheimer’s Disease.  His family is having a memorial service for Mike on Saturday, June 27th, from 

noon to 3pm at the Am Vets Hall, 7215 Lindale Drive, just south of Florin Road.  If you can, come on out and 

say farewell to “Doctor J”  

 

I am hoping to arrange our September meeting at the Sheriff’s Academy on River Walk Drive.  Mike Garcia 

will cater the lunch, after which Sharon Telles will give us a tour of the Museum.  She says it is not ready to 

be opened yet, but she can show us the progress she has made, and hit us up for anything we can  

contribute.  So when September rolls around, think about what you might have in your closet or attic, or  

storage unit, that might be a nice addition to the SSD Museum.  More about 

this when the time is near. 

  

Have a great summer. 

  

-EE  (Earl Evans, President) 
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3. Richard Huskey, Rich Kropp 

 

5. Doris Dodson 

 

6. Rod Anderson, 

  Steven Johnson 

 

7. Glen McPherson 

 

8. Gary Brown 

 

9. Jaime Mitchel 

 

11. Lee Ghilarducci, Tom Jurin 

14. Darrell Edwards, Steven Hill 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

June Birthdays 

President 

Earl Evans 

(916) 261-1668 

earlthepearl1948@hotmail. 

Com 

Vice President 

Walt Horne 

(916) 423-1898 

wcwfm@frontiernet.net 

Secretary 

Nancy Gust 

(916) 725-6752 

njgust@hotmail.com 

Treasurer 

Kathy Shannon 

(916) 952-7395 

keshannon004@gmail.com 

7871 Garden Highway,  

Yuba City, CA 95991  

Sergeant At Arms 

Sam Gault 

(916)  801-5896 

ssgault1980@comcast.net 

Board of Directors: 

Sandy Boyd-Pierce 

(530) 644-5930 

sboyd@boydmorgans.com 

Judy Denton 

(916) 363-1282 

judydenton1840@att.net 

Karlene Doupe 

(916) 606-1598 

kkdqueen@gmail.com 

Larry Jarvis 

(916) 355-8514 

larryjarvis@711club.org 

Clem Meier 

cfmeier@comcast.net 

Pat O’Neal 

(916) 689-1475 

patoneal@711club.org 

Past President 

Dave Evans 

(916) 253-3748 

Dave.d.evans@sbcglobal.net 

Newsletter Editor & 

Webmaster 

Larry Jarvis 

(916) 355-8514 

larryjarvis@711club.org 

2015 

711 Club Officers 

Last Meeting Before Summer Break 

 

The last meeting before the summer break will be Wednesday, June 10, 2015 at the 

SPOA banquet facility at 550 Bercut Road, Sacramento.  The social hour starts at 

11:00 with lunch at 12:00 noon.   

 

Mike Garcia is serving a prime rib lunch with breast of chicken, steamed mixed  

vegetables, garlic mashed potatoes,  pasta & caesar's salads. 

Chocolate cake with Parisienne cream filling 

 

See you there, 

 

Kathy Shannon 
 

 

23. Jan Hoganson 

 

24. Donald Richter 

 

25. George Clower, Keith Bybee 

 

26. Kathleen Shannon 

 

27. Manuel Gergiannakis,  

 Thomas Guichard 

 

28. Bettie Matranga 

 

30. Dianne Round, Neil Winship, 

 Lena Maddux, Floyd Smiley 
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Meeting  Minutes 

There are no minutes from the May 10th, meeting because it was at the 

annual Bar-B-Q and Range Day held at the Kenneth Royal Range. 
  

**************************************************************************************** 

 

SPECIAL OLYMPICS 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  
Dear Law Enforcement Torch Run Supporter,  
 
As the State Director for the Law Enforcement Torch Run for Special Olympics Northern California, it is my  
privilege to invite you to be our honored guest at this year’s Opening Ceremonies for the Annual Special  
Olympics Northern California Summer Games. The Opening Ceremonies are held on Friday, June 26th, 7:00 to 
8:30pm, at the UC Davis Soccer Field located on Orchard & La Rue, behind the ARC building. More than 800  
athletes will compete in this year’s games, and your attendance at the Ceremonies will mean a great deal to 
them.  
Please join us for the Law Enforcement Torch Run BBQ, from 4:30 to 6:00 p.m., at the Soccer Field behind the 
stands. The free BBQ meal are compliments of Applebee’s. Menu to be announced.  
 
In 2014, the Law Enforcement community raised more than $1.1 million for Special Olympics Northern California. 
As a representative of your agency, you will have the opportunity to experience firsthand how athletes are  
supported by Law Enforcement Torch Run efforts. Enjoy the Wall of Honor, where Guardian’s of the Flame line 
up to honor the athletes and the Torch Run Final Leg, as officers from the 2014 Top 20 Fundraising Agencies and 
participating agencies will carry the Flame of Hope and light the Cauldron that will burn for the duration of the 
games.  

   
Sincerely,  
Daniel Winter 
 
Assistant Police Chief Daniel Winter  
Santa Clara Police Department  
 
 
 

Law Enforcement Torch Run for Special Olympics Northern California  
3480 Buskirk Ave., Suite #340, Pleasant Hill, CA 94523  

(925) 944-8801 x.211 RuthS@sonc.org  



Next Meeting -  June 10th, 2015 
SPOA  Banquet Facility 

550 Bercut Drive, Sacramento 

11:00 AM Social hour  

12 Noon Lunch  

Followed by raffle  

RSVP By: 

Thursday, June 4th 

Kathy Shannon 

(916) 952-7395  
keshannon004@gmail.com 
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IN THE LINE OF DUTY-JUNE 

 
 

William L. Littlejohn  Date of Birth: August 30, 1911  

      Date Appointed: November 1, 1952  

      End of Watch: June 3, 1955  

 

 

Kenneth B. Royal  Date of Birth: October 9, 1932  

      Date Appointed: April 1, 1965  

      End of Watch: June 7, 1968  

 

 
Stewart P. Baird   Date of Birth: January 9, 1931  

      Date Appointed: May 1, 1964  

      End of Watch: June 13, 1976  

 
 
 

Visit us on the Web 

www.711club.org 

mailto:judydenton1840@att.net

